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Booster Shot Requirement for 7th Graders

 

Whooping cough, also known as pertussis, continues to be a threat in California. Whooping cough is highly contagious and can spread easily at school. 

 

Although children are protected from their baby shots, their protection against pertussis can wear off by the time they are in middle school.  A booster shot, also known as Tdap, has been available since 2005 to protect preteens, teens, and adults against pertussis, tetanus and diphtheria.

 

Under California law, all incoming 7th graders need to be immunized with Tdap for the new school year. Students may be turned away from school if they don’t meet the immunization requirement.

 

It is important that adolescents get Tdap now to protect against pertussis and meet the school requirement this fall. At the same time, adolescents can catch up, as needed, with other important care, including meningococcal, chickenpox and human papillomavirus (HPV) immunizations.

 

Additional information and resources for parents, schools and providers about the Tdap law is available at www.ShotsForSchool.org. For information about scheduling an appointment for your adolescent, contact [agency info and website].
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